
My nearly two years as Lady Captain has come to an end; Katie Watkins has been 

my Vice-Captain for the last 3 months and I am hoping that she will be our next Lady 

Captain. I wish her well, as I am sure you all do; she will make a great Lady Captain 

or Club Captain. 

Sometimes it has been a struggle as the Covid Virus has caused lots of problems 

but we still managed to include most of the competitions and they were well 

supported: the Ladies Open, Cecil Leitch, Vets, Spring Trophy and Bowl, Invitation 

Day, Ping, Autumn Trophy etc. all went well. 

The two Ladies away days were played at Kirtlington: firstly on 21 st May 2021 when it 

was pouring with rain, resulting us only playing 9 holes, so we returned on the 11 th 

August 2021 and played 18 holes in the sunshine. 

The fundraising has been successful. Members are so generous with lots of 

donations, raffles, cake making and other activities. The amount raised to date at 30 

September, 2021 is £4353.89. 

The Tuesday morning roll up (well not really a roll up anymore, as due to Covid, we 

book tee times and list who is playing 7 days in advance) is going really well with 

often, 16 ladies and some juniors playing. Lots of the Ladies now have their 

Handicap and can play in competitions. It is also a pleasure to see some of the junior 

girls playing in our competitions; they are such lovely young Ladies. They go from 

strength to strength and are our future, so it is important that we continue to give 

them our support. 

If anyone would like to put their name forward to participate on the Ladies 

Committee, please let me know. We have: 

Lady Captain 

Vice-Captain 

Secretary 

Treasurer 

Ladies League 

Cecil Leach 

Competitions Secretary 

 

Finally, I would like to thank the Ladies Committee for all the hard work they do and 

support they have given me; there were also lots of members which were so very 

helpful to me as well. 

Thank you all so very much. 

Happy golfing and stay safe. 

Larraine Betts 

Lady Captain 


